

1402 Mary Ingles Hwy Melbourne KY 41059

Parish Office: (859) 441-8949 Parish Fax Line: (859) 442-0290 Rev. Robert Rottgers, Pastor

rrottgers@stphilipky.org

Deacon Benton Clift dclift@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Kim Brewer, Principal kbrewer@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Theresa Frilling, Secretary tfrilling@stphilipky.org

Mrs. Lisa Cropenbaker, Business Manager

lmcropenbaker@stphilipky.org

MASS SCHEDULE: Saturday Vigil: 4:30 PM

Sunday: 9 AM & 11 AM

Daily Masses: See Intentions

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE:

3:45 – 4:15 PM – Saturday or by appointment with Father

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:

Contact the parish office if someone you know is in the hospital, elderly, homebound or in need of this sacrament. SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM & MARRIAGE:

ST. PHILIP PARISH

April 23, 2017 SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER

SECOND SUNDAT OF LASTE
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS & CONTACT PERSON
Altar Society Gerri Cunnigan 441-2909
gcunnigan@twc.com
Bereavement-Funeral Theresa Frilling 635-3849
tfrilling@stphilipky.org
Boosters Jamie Schultz 991-3176
jamie.schultz@yahoo.com
BOTCE Stephanie Riley (513) 231-4844
sriley5504@gmail.com
Bulletin Lynn Farris 441-8949
bulletin@stphilipky.org
announcements due by 9 AM Tuesdays
CCD Mary Jo Tiemeier 635-3887
ccd@stphilipky.org
Cub Scouts Pack 495 Larry Twehues 635-8526
larryandjill2010@hotmail.com
Health Ministry Joan Schultz 635-7418
ajoanschultz@fuse.net
Maintenance Mike Braun 635-1921
mikebraun262@gmail.com
Minister Scheduler Pam Wagner 441-6708
pwagner@stphilipky.org
Parish Council Tim Dunn (859) 462-8884
timdunn1@twc.com
Parish Prayer Line Micki Doyle 635-2835
mickidoyle@fuse.net
Pavilion Rental John Garlich 781-1050
PTC Shara Kluesner 803-8776
sharafreeman@hotmail.com
Rental of Hall Lisa Cropenbaker 635-7164
lcropenbaker@zoomtown.com
Respect Life Donna Woeste 441-8987
mrwoeste@yahoo.com
St. Vincent DePaul John Garlich 781-1050
Senior Group Jack Beiting 781-0013
Website for School: Pam Wagner 441-6708
pwagner@stphilipky.org
Website for Church: Ben Twehues (513) 368-7348
twehuesba@gmail.com

mrwoeste@yahoo.com

brugger5ky@juno.com

Theresa Brugger

Donna Woeste

466-6136

441-8987

Worship Beth McDonald 750-5645

Welcoming

rebel4212@gmail.com

MASS INTENTIONS:

Sunday, April 23

4:30 PM Bill Twehues & Jack Fessler9 AM Ed Gerhardstein & Sam Tremper

11 AM Ginger & Leo Terhaar

Tuesday, April 25

7:00 PM Elizabeth "Betty" Hehman

Wednesday, April 26

8:30 AM Elsie & George Kramer

Friday, April 28

8:30 AM Living & Deceased of St. Philip Parish

Sunday, April 30

4:30 PM Jim Hartig9 AM Joering Family11 AM Ruby White

STEWARDSHIP

Collection from April 16th: \$3,941.81

Easter: \$3,243.00 Utility: \$135.00 Endowment: \$195.00

Norbert Frilling Fund: \$25.00

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!

Others First - April

This month, we are collecting paper items for St. Johns Pantry on Lower Tug Fork. They are in need of paper towels, Kleenex and toilet tissue. And, please don't forget we are also collecting supplies for our Vacation Bible School. Our VBS needs Kroger gift cards, yarn, miscellaneous craft items, sandwich and brown lunch bags, balloons, pipe cleaners, child's paint brushes, scraps of cloth material, bubble solution and many other specific items. These items will be listed on tags in the box attached to the *Others First* poster in the front of church. Please stop by and take a tag or two.

Uganda: Nsambya Babies Home:

This ministry was established to care and protect children abandoned at birth. A parishioner, Lydia Duvall, is going to Uganda with Fr. Matthias Wamala on May 31st with a focus on aiding the sisters in providing quality care to children. Individuals interested in donating and/or sponsoring this cause may do so by mailing cash or check made payable to St. Philip Parish, memo *Nsambya babies home*.

ROSARY BEFORE MASS:

Before every weekend Mass in May, we will be reciting the rosary approximately 20 minutes prior to the start of Mass. We always need rosary leaders. If you are able to help, please contact Beth McDonald (750.5645 or rebel4212@gmail.com).

NOTE FROM FATHER BOB:

I would like to thank all of those who made the Easter celebrations a beautiful and spiritual experience. The Altar Society and Worship Committee got the church in such beautiful shape. Ann Wright's and Donna Woeste's choirs and music was just outstanding. And, the servers, greeters, ministers, and lectors did a wonderful job fulfilling their duties. A special thanks to Ed Vogel as our sacristan for all the setup and clearing for each service. He made this a less stressful weekend (except for him). And to all who attended one or more of the liturgies for filling up the pews and making this Easter a very joy filled and spirit filled experience. Father Bob

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR:

The flowers on the altar this week are in memory of Jack Fessler.

WELCOME!

Our St. Philip's family would like to warmly welcome AMBER FILLHARDT and BRITTNEY ROBINSON to our church. These young ladies entered into the Catholic faith on Holy Saturday. We are glad you are here!

MAY CROWNING:

On Sunday, May 7th, the school and CCD program will celebrate May Crowning at Sunday Mass. The parish will honor the Blessed Mother around 10:00 a.m. (between the 9 and 11 a.m. Masses). All school students and families are expected to attend and participate in the procession. The Blessed Mother will be honored as we crown her statue in the church and also in the garden. The second grade students will serve an important role as they are being asked to wear their First Communion dress clothes.

SPAGHETTI DINNER FOR PATTY MAHAN:

Please join us for a benefit spaghetti dinner for Joni Geiger's sister Patty Mahan. It will be in our parish center on Sunday, May 7th from 3:00 – 7:00 p.m. Cost is \$10 per adult; \$5 for children 3-10; children under age 3 are free. There will be a major raffle with chances being \$5 each. Prizes include a 55" LG TV and a Hampton Bay firepit. For more information, please call Joni (652-4803).

ST. VINCENT DePAUL MEMBERS:

Our April meeting will be Thursday, the 27th at 7:00 p.m. We will be meeting at Lynn's house, 5849 Lower Tug Fork Road.

ST. JOE, CAMP SPRINGS, PRE-K:

3 and 4 year olds - applications accepted throughout the year. Please contact them at 859.409.9185.

COUPONS:

Thanks to everyone who continue to drop off their unused coupons. They can be left in either entrance of church.

THANK YOU NOTES:

Hilda Walter would like to thank everyone for their prayers, cards, and flowers. She is healing well and in good spirits and hoping to be back at Mass soon!

"On behalf of myself and my family, I want to sincerely thank Father Bob, Benton Clift, Theresa Brugger and Rose Geiman for helping with the funeral mass of my mom, Velma Gubser; to Beth McDonald and Doris McBride for being Eucharistic ministers and Alison McDonald, Tyler Twehues and Haley Govan for serving. I also want to thank the entire bereavement committee and parishioners for making food and helping serve our family and friends after the Mass. Your love and support during this difficult time was greatly appreciated. We are so grateful to everyone who helped. Thank you." Julie and Jeff Rath & Gusber Family

CARMELMANOR FLEA MARKET:

Please join us on Saturday, May 20th, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Rain or shine - held in the Stratman Activity Center inside Carmel Manor, 100 Carmel Manor Drive. Hot dog, chips, and a drink for \$2.00.

BISHOP BROSSART NEWS:

\$10.000 DERBY DAY RAFFLE: Tickets are now available for the raffle which will be held on Saturday. May 6th. Each raffle ticket has 10 spaces costing \$10 per space or you may purchase the entire card for \$100. All proceeds benefit our PTU. Only 250 tickets will be sold. For tickets, please contact any BBHS student in our parish or call 635.2108 ext. 1017.

VIRTUS INFORMATION:

April is an open month to catch up on bulletins if you have been suspended. This month's bulletin was posted on April 2nd and is due on May 2nd. Thank you for volunteering at St. Philip's!

NCC Drama Dept Presents Children of Eden

Several of our alumni/parishioners will be involved in this play. Come out and cheer on KAULEEN DEE, CAROLYN DEE, RACHAEL TWEHUES, BEN MURRIN and WILL JOHNSON! This is a play about the love of families and how it's not always easy, but it is one of the greatest gifts we have been given. It is freely based on the first 9.5 chapters of the Book of Genesis. It is truly a moving piece with fantastic music. Show Dates: Sunday April 23rd at 2:30 p.m. Friday April 28th at 7:00 p.m.

Saturday April 29th at 7:00 p.m.

For tickets, please call toll-free 1-866-967-8167. Please call Kelley Glaser at (859) 907-0178 with any questions.

GRADUATES IN YOUR FAMILY?

If you have a graduate from any college or high school and would like them listed in our bulletin, please send their name and school to us at bulletin@stphilipky.org.

HAVE A TWITTER ACCOUNT?

Well, Father Bob does! You can find him at Fr. Bob Rottgers. Enjoy the tweets!

CAMPBELL COUNTY SHRED DAY:

Saturday - April 29th - 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

At the DAV headquarters parking lot in Cold Spring. Limit five boxes of paper per vehicle. Also, the Cold Spring Police will be on site to collect unwanted/unused prescription drugs. Please note: they will not accept liquid medicines, vitamins, syringes or other medical equipment. Please call 859.547.1866 in advance if you have any questions.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES:

Holy Family Home is looking for a part-time dishwasher and part-time cook. For more information, please contact Sue Heiert (781.0712 ext 20 or srheiert@gmail.com).

INTERNATIONAL PILGRIM VIRGIN STATUE OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA:

The statue will be at St. Therese Parish in Southgate. On Sunday, April 23rd at 7:00 p.m. a rosary will be prayed and the IPVS custodian will give a talk. On Monday, April 24th, Masses will be said at 7:00 a.m., 8:15 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. The custodian will speak after the 8:15 a.m. Mass and at 6:00 p.m. before the 6:30 p.m. Mass. All are invited to visit St. Theresa for the special graces Our Lady wishes to impart during the Fatima Centennial U.S. Tour for Peace. For more information, please call -441-1654.

Resurrection Pilgrimage Walk:

If you would like to join the Sisters of Notre Dame on a Pilgrimage Walk through churches in Downtown Cincinnati and Covington, please contact Sister Margaret Agnes Hemmerle (mahemmerle@yahoo.com). This walk is scheduled for April 29th at 7:00 a.m.

CARE NET PREGNANCY SERVICES BANQUET:

You're invited to our 2017 Annual Banquet. We are excited to welcome our guest speaker, Rebekah Buell. While pregnant with her second child, Rebekah decided that abortion was her best option. After visiting Planned Parenthood and taking the first dose of an abortion pill, she knew she had made the biggest mistake of her life. Join us to hear her story on Thursday, May 4th, at Receptions Banquet Center. Event & table sponsorships are available by contacting Beth Schwebler (beth@carenetnky.org). For more information and to register, please contact Jackie Klosterman (jackiek@carenetnky.org).

This is the day the Lord has made - Let us be glad and rejoice!